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CWSA NEWSLETTER 
July 2022 

Central Whidbey Sportsmen’s Association P.O. Box 711 Coupeville, WA 98239 
For current information and the most up to date calendar of events 

Go to the web site address: cwsaonline.org 

CLUB OFFICERS: 
President Larry Memmer  969-2588 
Vice President Randy Pike  544-2140 
Secretary Kay Gheen     907   231-5492 
Treasurer Ralph Young      678-0430 
Membership  Wes Kenworthy  675-3524
                           

CLUB DIRECTORS: 
2022  Gary Winlund       503 440-3492 
  Mike Nortier      619 947-4299 
2023  Mike Cox  399-0078
  Michael Marks  696-5814 
2024  Doug Smith  672-0629 
  Ron Martin  320-8797 
    

 

  Next General Meeting – Monday 
  
 July 11, 1900  

(7:00 PM) 

Committee Chairs: 
Public Relations:  Bill Balfour 679-1812 
   Ron Martin 320-8797 
Match Scheduling:          Al Lindell 678-0960 
NRA Recruiter:   Gary Winlund 678-9879 
Range Safety Ofcr: Kelley Gustafson 678-4430 
Hunter Safety:   Larry Memmer 696-2588 
Projects coordinator:   Ed Hilkey 929-2896 
                   CWSA_PROJECTS@CWSAOnline.com 
Newsletter:   John Mott 222-3161 

 

Match coordinators: 
 Pin   Richard Morgan 425 750-5444 
 Speed Steel Rifle Larry Memmer 969-2588 
 Speed Steel Pistol Mike Cox 399-0078 
 Pistol Falling Plates Roger Richards 820-8105 
 Rifle Falling Plates Roger Richards 820-8105 
 Pistol Hanging Plates  Gary Raster 969-3228 
 Rifle Hanging Plates  Gary Raster 969-3228 
 22lr Off-hand Rifle Lance Landquist 320-3645 
 Rifle   Gary Winlund 678-9879 
 Trap   Ralph Downs     202-7562 
Archery Coordinator Bill Simons 360 679-4993 
 
For full list of Committee Chairs – visit the CWSA Website 

 
The club is offering a FREE “Stop the Bleed” Classes on 29 August and on 7 September 2022 at 
the CWSA gun club from 7:00pm to 9:30pm on both dates. There are only 15 seats for each class. 
This is a really good class to take especially if you are around guns and have an accidental 
discharge of a weapon or with a hunting group. Please contact Steve Foster for more information 
and to reserve a seat for one of the classes at shfoster@usa.net  
 

What you absolutely, positively MUST know: 
The shotgun (ammo) rules have recently changed. You can fire a shotgun with shot Birdshot in the trap 
range, at the patterning board at the end of the trap range and in Bay #6. In Bay #6 they have set up hog wire 
to hold targets or paper to check out your shotgun - bring some clothes line clips or tape. You can fire Slugs 
at the 100yd and 200yd range as well as the short range - this is for sighting purposes only. Please limit the 
number of slug rounds that you fire on these ranges due to the damage they do. 
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Working Party Notes & Next Work Party(s)  
 
Ed Hilkey is our new work party coordinator. As usual, the turn out for Sunday work parties is better than 
Wednesdays, if you can, attend the Wednesday work party to help out. For the next work party, they will be putting a 
second coat of paint on the gate. The last work party replaced a couple of the vertical support members on the target 
stands due to shooting damage (WHEN will this STOP). Also, everything got mowed. The only remaining task is 
weed eating. We are currently down to one riding lawn mower. The board will present a request approve funding for a 
new mower to the membership at the next general meeting.  
 
Come out and help Ed with the work party and get your punch card punched. The weather is improving, the 
grass is growing and the membership is using the ranges. This all requires more maintenance. 
 
Wednesday June 1st 0900 to 1100 (9:00 AM to 11:00 AM) 
Sunday June 5th 0900 to 1100 (9:00 AM to 11:00 AM) 
Wednesday July 6th 0900 to 1100 (9:00 AM to 11:00 AM)  
Sunday July 10th 0900 to 1100 (9:00 AM to 11:00 AM) 
 
If anyone has any extra time and wants to help around the club (and get credit and a punch on your “work party card”) the 
following items always need attention. 
 Weed whack around ranges and behind the sheds behind the club house.  Bring your own trimmer. 
 Spray weeds and grass on ranges and other areas.  Bring your own sprayer and liquid. 
 Empty garbage cans, including brass barrels on ranges. Extra bags should be available in cans. 
Let Ed Hilkey know what you have done so he can give your card a punch for work performed.  Ed 360-929-2896. 
  
All Ranges, this means the ENTIRE Club is CLOSED (except scheduled shoots) during the 
work party! 
 
Contact Ed Hilkey 360 929-2896 or CWSA_PROJECTS@CWSAOnline.com with suggestions. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Board Meeting – Items of Interest: 
Ron Martin is going to take an old white plastic barrel and poke some holes in the bottom to allow water to drain. He 
will move it onto range six for people to use to dispose of fired shot shells. 
 
Randy Pike wanted to thank Julie Trobaugh for donating a Kurig coffee maker, and coffee for the club house. 
 
Mark Lugo suggests that we need to think of ways to incentivize members to come out to the general meeting. Mark 
is thinking about having an RSVP party with food to get people to come. Thinking about spending $1k. Need to pick a 
weekend right after school starts to maximize attendance. Membership appreciation night. 
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For Sale: 
Benjamin Air Rifle Trail Blazer XL Magnum (.22 caliber)    $275.00 
 
The Trail NP XL1100 has a checkered, hardwood stock. The stunning 28 ft-lbs. of muzzle energy, and shot 
velocities of up to 1100 fps make this the ultimate choice for successful small game hunting. Includes a 
CenterPoint 3-9x40 mm (Adjustable Objective) scope. 
 
Contact: Ed Green (360-821-8443) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
For Sale: 
Makarov 9 X 18 mm Ammo: 

3 Boxes are hollow point 
9 boxes are FMJ 

 
THESE ROUNDS ARE NOT COMPATIBLE WITH A 9 X 19 LUGER HANDGUN.  
Best offer for all 12 boxes. I will donate ½ of the proceeds to the club. 
 
John Solin 360-969-1227 Cell 
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